### Craft Fair success!



PACKED-out November Craft Fair saw Wingerworth's A crafters and businesses selling their unique, quality, hand-made Christmas gifts at our Parish Hall. Along with the sale of refreshments, lunches and a raffle, the event raised a fantastic £1,033.17 for Tupton Food Bank. Thanks must go to all the businesses who took part. everybody who came to join us and our wonderful team of



# **Heartening turnout** for defib training

A DEFIBRILLATOR training session recently held at the Wingerworth Parish Rooms saw more than 30 people drop in to see just how simple it is to use a defibrillator and potentially save a life.

Another session will be held early in the New Year, so keep an eye out for details.

A donation of £150 has been given to the NE Derbyshire First Responders as a gesture of our thanks. Our very own defibrillator has now been installed on the outside of the Parish Hall and is accessible to all.



Honouring our heroes THE Community of Wingerworth came together on 11th November to pay respects to our servicemen and servicewomen, past and present, in a Civic Service of

The Parish Council was honoured to be joined in the laying of wreaths by so many parts of our wonderful community, as well as the Civic Chair of the District Council, Coun Martin Thacker MBE. Thank you to all who joined in.



### **Supporting Tupton Food Bank**

chosen charity - Tupton Food Bank.

An incredible £1,255 was donated to Sylvia Tidmarsh and the food bank team to support the most vulnerable through Christmas. Coun Anne Knyhynyckyj, Chair of the Parish

BUNDS raised from this year's Village Show and Craft Fair have been donated to Wingerworth Parish Council's Council's gives me great pleasure to present this cheque to Tupton Food Bank as our way of saying 'thank you' for all you do support people in our communities when they need it most." · Coun Anne Knyhynyckyj, second left, is pictured with Tupton Food Bank volunteers



### Your Parish Hall

NEED a room for your meeting, event or party?

Wingerworth Parish Hall has everything you need, including catering facilities and free wi-fi. To make a booking please call 01246 938 108. email enquiries@wingerworthparishcouncil. gov.uk or visit our website. Better still, pop in to see us and we'll show you around.

The Small Hall at the refurbished Wingerworth Parish Hall

## A warm welcome at our Winter Space

WINTER Space is held every Thursday in the Parish Hall from 2-4pm and is open to anyone wishing to have an afternoon out of the house.

We can offer a lift also to anyone who requires one. There is a lovely atmosphere, a warm drink and cake and biscuits, free of charge,

This is a Parish Council initiative which is run by Wingerworth Community Association and volunteers from our village. All are welcomel

#### Parish Council enquiries

If you wish to contact the Clerk regarding Parish Council matters or services. please call 01246 938108 or email clerk@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk

The Parish Clerk works ad-hoc hours Monday to Friday to suit the business of the Parish Council. Emails are checked daily.



Wingerworth Parish Council Email: clerk@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk Website: www.wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk